
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                    JANUARY 07, 2019
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, January 07, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Reed, Majors, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Haynes
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu, St. Landry Parish Councilman Ken Marks, and Rene Escuriex.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF DECEMBER 04, 2018: 
MOTION:
 REED


SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the DECEMBER 04, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 CARTER 

 SECOND:
REED

A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the DECEMBER 10, 2018 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
BATISTE

 SECOND:
 VIDRINE
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A motion was made by Senic Batiste and seconded by Ken Vidrine to approve and accept the DECEMBER 17, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:

CIVIL LAW TRAINING:

The Attorney General is hosting a seminar on Civil Law Training for all state boards and commissions. It will be held on Monday, February 25th in Baton Rouge beginning at 

1:00 p.m. Lynn asked all Commissioners present to let her know whether they can attend or not by 4:00 p.m. on Tuesday, January 8th due to limited space.
MILEAGE RATE:


The IRS Allowable Mileage rate for 2019 is .58 cents per mile.

PAL CONFERENCE 2019:


Lynn gave a quick overview of the annual PAL Conference to be held at Evangeline Downs & Racino on April 9th – 10th. The sponsorship and exhibition booth space forms are now available if anyone knows someone interested in doing a sponsorship or showcasing their business at a booth.
CABOT LEASE:


John Vidrine with Cabot has said that he has no news on when the new lease will be signed.

GAS LINE:


The gas line on the leased MRT property has been removed by Delek.
The next meeting date was scheduled for February 04, 2019. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.
____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
